

BLUE DRAGON BOOSTERS

Meeting Minutes

Date | time 5/4/2020 7:01 PM | *Meeting called to order by* Jay Swatek

In Attendance

MEETING HELD VIA TELECONFERENCE DUE TO COVID-19 PRECAUTIONS

Jay Swatek	Joey Rotert
Sam Williamson	Dave Schroeder
Shawn Frewaldt	Jeff Hove
Ashley Hanson	

Approval of Minutes

Copies of the minutes from April monthly meeting were previously e-mailed to board members. No recommendations were made for changes. Joey made a motion to approve the April minutes, Ashley seconded the motion. All in favor.

Budget/Finances

Copies of April financial report were e-mailed prior to the meeting. Account balance as of end of April is \$7095.74. Sam made a motion to approve the report. This was seconded by Jeff. All in favor.

Apr-20

Beginning balance:	\$715.40
Deposits:	
Clothing sales	193.00
Raffle ticket sales	1800.00
Raffle ticket sales	500.00
Raffle ticket sales	4000.00
Raffle ticket sales	400.00
	<hr/>
	6893.00
Expenses:	
Garr Food Center -	
Blue Dragon Classic supplies	512.66
	<hr/>
	512.66
April 30, 2020 balance:	\$7,095.74

New Business/Old Business

Coach's requests – Jay informed Mr. Steckler that we are still tabling everything until we know what events/activities are actually able to take place.

The school is in conversation with OI regarding summer training – they are going to try to get something together. Mr. Steckler does not feel we should reimburse for this as it will be more of an app and no way to track accountability. OI is still hoping to get a face to face training program in at some point. Potential is that student athletes can purchase app to get started and then pay additional fee if face to face becomes possible. He asked if we would be interested in covering the face to face portion should that occur. We will discuss if it gets to that point. Mr. Steckler suggested that our criteria to get reimbursed should be stricter. He says 3 absences is plenty (would give them a full week to miss).

Kelsey is checking on the order for the spring apparel. Jay will get a hold of Greg to find out where the order is.

Fundraising

Raffle – have ~ 90 tickets yet to sell

Potential to change drawing date for raffle of UTV if all tickets sold early – will have to contact Secretary of State to inform them of date and location change for drawing. By then should know if fall sports will start on time.

Can put money from selling tickets in night drop at Alliance for Sam for raffle tickets. Can include the stubs – Sam will get them to Jay.

Plan to do Tailgate at first FB game on Aug 28th

Golf Tourney –

Hopeful that things will ease up with pandemic and that the clubhouse may open up, even if partial occupancy. If not, can announce awards out on the deck.

Joey has not yet worked on contacting sponsors due to the financial strains caused by the pandemic. He plans to start up with this in the near future, as well as additional tournament advertising.

Team Representative's Reports

NA

Board Decisions

NA

Next Meeting

Meeting scheduled for Monday, June 1stth at 7:00 p.m. Will try to meet at Jay's deck (school will likely still be closed to outside).

Motion to Adjourn

Motion to adjourn tonight's meeting was made by Sam at 7:25 p.m. - motion was seconded by Joey. All in favor.